[image: image1.wmf]                      
Apple Class – Autumn Term 2016
	Dear Parents,
A warm welcome to both new and current parents. Here is an outline of what the Reception children and the Year One children will be learning during this term. The work in each area will be linked to the Early Years Foundation Stage, leading towards the Early Learning Goals and then when ready, the Year One children will be following the National Curriculum. 
This term our topic will be “Through The Door”. PE will be on Mondays and Thursdays. Please make sure everything is labelled. Mrs Burton will be teaching Apple Class every other Thursday while I complete Planning and Assessment tasks.
 Please be aware that NO nuts should be brought into school as we have children who are highly allergic. 
Please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff if you have any concerns or questions.
Kind Regards
                                                                    Mrs Forrest and the Apple Class Team

	Personal, Social 
and Emotional Development
They will be introduced to the whole school  Learning Values of Independence and Respect.
The children will be forming class rules to keep everyone safe and happy. This will help them to understand the routines and expectations of being in Apple Class.  The Reception children will be given a tour of the school so that they begin to feel confident and settled in their new surroundings. 

We will be playing lots of circle time games so that all the children can get to know each other and that they begin to feel that they belong to the class. They will be introduced to our Working With Others programme which supports and develops the children’s social skills.
The children will be given opportunities to develop self-esteem, confidence, independence and a sense of responsibility and what it means to be respectful. They will be encouraged to contribute to class discussions, to make choices and to appreciate others. They will be given time to reflect on their behaviour and actions and how these can affect others.

	Communication, Language and Literacy
We will be reading stories based on  houses and homes such as “Izty Bitzy House” and traditional stories such as “The Three Little Pigs”.
We will be using the Jolly Phonics programme in conjunction with “Letters and Sounds”- a six phase teaching programme which supports  the children in learning to read and write.   We will learn a different letter sound everyday as well as high frequency words. The children will be finding out about rhyming words and developing their understanding of rhyme and alliteration.  We will be discussing favourite stories and how stories start and end. They will be given opportunities to retell traditional stories through role-play, puppets and writing.
If your child is in Reception they will be bringing home  sounds, sentences and tricky word lists to share and learn. If your child is in Year 1 we will be revising all previous sounds taught and tricky words before learning to read and write words with long vowels such as ai/igh/ow.

If your child has read their book with you at home please remember to fill in the reading record booklet. We really value your comments so please write a short note or if you have any concerns or worries or any successes you wish to share with us!
	Problem Solving, Reasoning and Numeracy
The children will be counting backwards and forwards to 10, 20 and 100. They will order, read  and write numbers to at least 20.  Year 1 children will become more familiar with numbers to 20 and beyond. They will begin to count in twos, fives and tens. 

Year R will have lots of opportunities to sort, match and make patterns with shapes colours and objects.

Year 1 will be introduced to using a number line and will continue to improve their addition and subtraction skills by learning to count on and to find small differences.

All the children will be learning to recognise, name and describe common 2D and 3D shapes and will use them to make pictures and models. 

We will be discussing the sequence of the day and learning to tell the time! 

All the class will have an opportunity to learn how to play a variety of board games.


	Knowledge and Understanding of the World
They will be learning about the importance of the Church in the community. They will also be involved in the celebration of Harvest.
The class will be learning  about weather and seasonal change . 

They will be finding out about homes in the past and how they have changed.
Year 1 will be visiting Singleton Open Air Museum.  Year R will enjoy a trip in the Summer Term linked to their sea and sand topic
The children will be learning about transport and how we travel from place to place. They will have opportunities to create and make different modes of transport.
	Creative Development
The children will be using reclaimed materials to produce models of their choice. (We always need donations of cereal boxes and yoghurt pots etc)
They will be able to immerse themselves in a variety of role-play situations which involve familiar scenarios.
The children will use a computer program called 2Paint to create pictures of their homes.

They will sing simple echo songs and perform movements with a steady beat. 
The class will explore finger painting, colour mixing and printing techniques.


	Physical Development
They will be learning how to undress and dress for PE correctly. The class will practise stopping on a signal and they will be exploring different ways of moving, pathways and directions. They will have lots of opportunities to climb and jump over a variety of equipment including the wall bars.
They will also be able to join in with creating a dance based on the story of The Three Little Pigs.
In class we will be developing finger control by participating in activities using play dough and small construction. They will be following handwriting patterns or completing tracings and doing chalking and painting activities.
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